## The Urban Coalition | Federal Bar Building West | 1819 H Street, N.W. Washington, D. C. | 20006

Steering Committee Co-chairmen: Andrew Heiskell | A. Philip Randolph

December 8, 1967

Don

## Dear Friend:

We have learned that the Plans for Progress is holding a National Conference on Employment for major employers in Washington, D. C. on January 24, 1968, the same date as our Midwestern Regional Conference on Expanding Employment Opportunities.

Since many of the same persons would be involved in both conferences, we have agreed to reschedule our Kansas City conference from January 24, 1968, to February 21, 1968.

We expect to forward further details on the program in the future.

Sincerely,

John Feild

National Coordinator

Ron M. Linton

National Coordinator